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factors favor distenîsion, and whcn once over-distension lias occurred the
Cxpulsive power of tie bladder is diiniishied; the expulsive powecr of Uic
abd(oinial muscles also is lessened for a ime by the stretching they have
undergonc. In ofie u ail thuse tacts, iL is nuL surprisîng that o\,er-
distension of the bladder should frequently occurr in the earlier part of
the I)Llcperiuni, and 1 believe iL occurs much more frequently Llîan is
usually supposed. Do flot be content xvith nurse's or patient's report that
the uirine lias been passed. You niay find on further enquiry that it is
being passed "cvcry hour or twýo," xvhich of course means retention with
overflov; or you miay find that 8 or 10 ozs. hiave been passed at a timie,
b)ut thai. twvice as mnucli more miay be drawn off by catheter imniediately
-iftcrwards. This "residual urine" soon beconies offensive in odour, and
inuch pain and discomifort or even cystitis resuit. Examine the abdomien
at eachi visit aftcr labor. If you find the uterus higli up and pushed over
Lu one side, push it gentiy in to the imiddle line, si nk tour fingers belinid
tile fundus and hiold it forward against the abdominal wvall. Mien palpate
withi the other hand from fundus to symplîysis. If the bladder l'e emipty
vou can feel the uterus ail the way down, but if it be distendcd you feel a
body like a more or less distended 'vater bag. If it is not too tighltly
distndeci you can feel tte contracted uterus bchind by "dipping" sharply
into it \\ ith thc fingers. Iii addition to pain and discomifort this distension

cich bladdcr may give risc to fever.

Train your nurse to wvatch tic abdomien and pass the catheter wvhen
dï;stcnsioii occurs, no niatter hotw, soon aftcr labor or how frcquently, if
t1he bladdcr can flot bc enmpticd by natural xîîethods. W7hien distension
has occurrcd and the urine is offensive iii odour a useful prescription is

U rotropin
Lithiio-e Citratis, àà cyrs. x
Infusui Buchut ad «2ýP

Signa.-To be given in a g-lassful of Nvater nighit aîîd inorning.

Eniolionczi Fe-ver-.-Tlie usual forni is transitory. Any excitemient
iiiay produce it. A visit froin an irate parent; a disagreenient with a
nurse; fears about tic infant, etc., etc. One of niy patients liad a risc of
Lenîperature to 104 deg-rees soon aftcr liearing of a nîurder wvhich Iîad
been commnitted iii lier neiglîborliood. \Iany caises of this kind have been
i ecordeci by various observers. Sucli a suddcîî risc mîay occur iii a pat-
ient wv1îo lîad prcviously been doing quite wveIl. This distinguishies it
froin sepsis, for sepsis îîever cornes as a <'boit froni the Mlue. " Tliere
arc alw'ays premionitory synîptoins. It is Iess generally kinown that if the
w'orry or fear o1. otiier cause remain tic fever may, be kcpt up for some

im-e.


